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Mr. President,
My delegation welcomes the Peruvian delegation to this UPR session.
Thailand commends Peru for its generosity in hosting a large migrant population and ensuring the right to education for migrant children.  We applaud the launch of its first National Action Plan on Business and Human Rights.  We also acknowledge the efforts in protecting and promoting the rights of persons in vulnerable situations through the implementation of various policies, such as the National Gender Equality Policy and National Policy on Trafficking in Persons and its Forms of Exploitation.
In the spirit of constructive engagement, Thailand wishes to recommend the followings:
1. Continue the meaningful cooperation with human rights mechanisms, by engaging with the Special Procedures; and
2. Further enhance social and economic development, and ensure access to rights and basic services for vulnerable groups, especially older persons, persons with disabilities, women, children and indigenous peoples.
We wish Peru a successful review.
I thank you.

(155 words)

